SGFS/N399

From:ISO/IEC JTCl/SGFS

To:ISO/IEC JTC1l/SC22/WG15

ISO/IEC JTCl/SGFS has discussed in its meeting in Berlin, June
1991, the response from ISO/IEC JTC1l/SC22/WG1l5 POSIX (SGFS/N355)
on the request from the SGFS for input regarding the potential
extension of scope of ISO/IEC TR 10000 (SGFS/N232).

The suggestion of SC22/WG1l5 to convene a special meeting to
discuss the issue of OSE Profiles is well received by the SGFS,
and a resolution to organize such a meeting has been approved by
the SGFS.

The SGFS wishes to bring to the attention of SC22/WG1l5 the
document SGFS/N402, titled 'The Way Ahead', which discusses the
current view of the SGFS on the progression of work in the area
of profiles for OSE.

As soon as the meeting details are known, the SGFS secretariat
will make this information available to the convenor of
SC22/WG15. Also, the attendees of the POSIX Profile Coordination
Ad Hoc meeting (May 1991, Amsterdam) will be informed to be
invited. If other interested groups, that might be invited, are
known to you, please inform the SGFS secretariat.



